

# 2022-07-21 - Fedora Tech Meeting

## Time/Place

This meeting is a hybrid teleconference and slack chat. Anyone is welcome to join...here's the info:

- Time: 11:00am Eastern Daylight Time US (UTC-4)
- Audio/Video Conference Link:  
<https://llyrasis.zoom.us/j/81195576163?pwd=MklvektGQVhYdGpkZndNOE1DbG5UZz09>
- Meeting ID: 811 9557 6163
- Find your local number: <https://llyrasis.zoom.us/j/kKttE88vD>
- Join [fedoraproject.slack.com](https://fedoraproject.slack.com) on the "tech" channel





## Attendees

1. [Danny Bernstein](#) ★
2. [Arran Griffith](#) - Meeting Chair
3. [Jared Whiklo](#)
4. [Ben Pennell](#)
5. [Calvin Xu](#)
6. [Michael Ritter](#)
7. [Demian Katz](#)
8. [James Alexander](#)

\*\*Each week a meeting chair will be assigned based on a rotating schedule.\*\*

★ - denotes note taker

## Agenda

1. Announcements
  - a. Fedora Open Houses - looking for Tech Team volunteers to come and help answer questions
    - i. **Tuesday, July 26 @ 12pm Eastern:** <https://llyrasis.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZ0uceyrqj8iE9J1M413ij2uSuoV2alzO2Ks>
    - Wednesday, July 27 @ 10am Eastern:** <https://llyrasis.zoom.us/meeting/register/tZloce-rpzkpE9MU9Vcd3ftGU-1UNZ6Ccl4m>
  - b. OCFL Java Discussion with the OCFL community stakeholders
  - c. Fedora Governance/Leaders Meeting next week
  - d. UT Austin to come present at Aug 4th Tech Meeting
2. New tickets:
  - a. N/A
3. Updates on Backlog Tickets:
  - a. [FCREPO-3827](#) - waiting on Jared?
  - b.  [FCREPO-3829](#) - Transaction in HTML UI no longer operate CLOSED - PR open?
  - c.  [FCREPO-3830](#) - Update root ACL to have transaction endpoint specific permissions CLOSED
4. In review tickets:
  - a.  [FCREPO-3673](#) - Add support for transactions in fcrepo-java-client CLOSED
  - b.  [FCREPO-3655](#) - application/link-format returns multiple entries for the same second CLOSED
  - c. Java 17 reflection cleanup PRs
    - i. <https://github.com/fcrepo-exts/fcrepo-upgrade-utils/pull/51>
    - <https://github.com/fcrepo-exts/fcrepo-import-export/pull/163>
5. Other topics
  - a. Andrey Bachmann's issue in Slack
  - b. Vicky Phillips ask in Slack
6. Discuss migration

## Notes:

1. Announcements
  - a. Open houses:
    - i. Tech folks: please come to help round out the audience to help answer questions
    - ii. Please register!
  - b. Governance tech meeting next week
    - i. Topic suggestions or we cancel
      1. Status of Sidecar Transaction Specification

- a. We made some changes to the specification and when we wanted to merge, the old spec editors said we should form a new group of spec editors.
      - b. There is very low interest in the Side-car spec. Fedora is currently the only application using it.
    - 2. Arran will put in an email to governance and tech to see if there any interest in pursuing
  - c. OCFL community stakeholders: OCFL-java will be moved to the OCFL github organization
    - i. The artifact and package names which will require code changes.
    - ii. We still need a volunteer to join Arran at the monthly OCFL implementers meeting
  - d. UT Austin: Maria Estiva will present their use case and are seeking help on validating their Fedora plans - please come hear and help her.
2. New tickets:
- a. Danny will create a ticket to move fcrepo-import-export from Travis to Github Actions.
3. Backlog tickets
- a. [Jon Roby](#) will work on FCREPO-3827
    - i. We need a review on FCREPO-3829 - [Ben Pennell](#) will take a look at it.
  - b. FCREPO-3830 is waiting on FCREPO-3827
  - c. FCREPO-3673 (java client transactions) : [Ben Pennell](#) will provide some feedback.
  - d. Java 17 reflection clean-up still on [Danny Bernstein](#)'s plate.
4. Scott and Peter are in conversation with Andrey Bachmann
- a. Vicky Philips: looking for a solution to migrating her METS records to RDF when migrating from Fedora 3 to Fedora 6.
5. migration discussion
- a. [Thomas Bernhart](#) :
    - i. working on a front-end for Fedora 6.
    - ii. Also working on migration from Fedora 3 to Fedora 6
    - iii. Not using migration utils - transforming XML based metadata to RDF
    - iv. Would be potentially interested in sharing experience.
  - b. [Joshua Westgard](#)
    - i. has a local fork of migration utils
    - ii. performing an Avalon migration
    - iii. Willing to present.
  - c. Arran is looking for feedback on the Migration Toolkit (a request which has been sent out on the lists)